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CLEVELAND PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Minutes of the Special Board Meeting 
January 7, 2010 

Trustees Room      Louis Stokes Wing 
12:30 p.m. 

 
 
Present:  Mr. Corrigan, Ms. Rodriguez, Mr. Seifullah, 

Mr. Werner 
   
Absent:  Ms. Butts, Mr. Hairston, Mr. Parker  
 
 
Mr. Corrigan called the Special Board Meeting to order 
at 12:39 p.m. 
 
Resolution Regarding Emergency Asbestos Abatement at 
Woodland Branch 
 

(See pages 880-884) 
  
Mr. Corrigan moved approval of the following resolution.  
Ms. Rodriguez seconded the motion, which passed 
unanimously by roll call vote. 
 
WHEREAS, Asbestos containing materials discovered at the 
Woodland Branch during demolition work being performed  
by Sterling Professional Group require abatement; and 
 
WHEREAS, Ohio Revised Code Section 3375.41 requires  
public bidding for construction contracts over  
$25,000.00 except in cases of urgent necessity or for  
the security and protection of library property; and 
 
WHEREAS, Abatement of asbestos containing materials at  
Woodland Branch is both urgent and necessary; and  
 
WHEREAS, The Library retained the services of EA Group  
to prepare an abatement plan to be used to obtain  
proposals from abatement contractors; and 
 
WHEREAS, Two (2) proposals were received: 
 
Contractor     Lump Sum Price*  Unit Price** 
   
Precision Environmental Co. $59,680.00  $24.00 each 
 
SafeAir Contractors, Inc.  $34,409.00  $12.00 each 
 

*Includes Addendum No. 1 
**Removal of insulated fittings  

RESOLUTION 
REGARDING 
EMERGENCY 
ASBESTOS 
ABATEMENT AT 
WOODLAND 
BRANCH 
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WHEREAS, While both contractors are qualified and  
capable of completing the work, SafeAir Contractors,  
Inc. submitted the lower lump sum price and the lower  
unit price; now therefore be it 
 
RESOLVED, The Director and Fiscal Officer be  
authorized and instructed to enter into an agreement  
with SafeAir Contractors, Inc., to perform the urgent  
necessary asbestos abatement at Woodland Branch for a  
lump sum price of $34,409.00, and a unit price of  
$12.00, with the expenditures being charged to Building  
and Repair Fund account 40179905-55300-10799. 
 
 
Mr. Corrigan stated this is an emergency contract for 
asbestos abatement at Woodland Branch Library which is 
urgent and necessary to keep the project on schedule. 
 
Myron Scruggs, Facilities Administrator stated that four 
prospective contractors, one of which was a minority 
contractor, were contacted about this bid opportunity.  
All four contractors attended the pre-bid meeting.  
However, only two contractor responses were received.  
SafeAir Contractors, Inc. had the lowest lump sum bid at 
$34,409.00 with a unit price of $12.00.  Precision 
Environmental Company’s lump sum bid was $59,680.00 with 
a unit price of $24.00.  Library Legal Counsel Jean 
Korman reviewed the bids and concurs that SafeAir is the 
lowest and most competitive of the bids. 
 
Mr. Corrigan moved to adjourn the Special Board Meeting, 
which was seconded by Ms. Rodriguez and passed 
unanimously by roll call vote. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:52 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________  _______________________ 
Alice G. Butts     Maritza Rodriguez 
President      Secretary 
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